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JUNE – JULY – AUGUST 2008 
Dear Prayer Partners, 
 
In 1875 Fanny Crosby wrote the song, TO GOD BE THE GLORY, GREAT THINGS 
HE HATH DONE.   It was not really known here in the States until 1954, when Cliff 
Barrows introduced it in a crusade in Nashville, TN.   IT HAS BECOME OUR THEME 
SONG FOR THE PAST THREE MONTHS!!! 
 

1. We had a great family week for WWNTBM in Ocala, Fl., at Memorial Baptist Church.  
Pastor West and his dear folk treated our missionary family royally.  We have had the 
largest increase in new candidates, in the past two years, that we have ever had in our 
thirty some year history.  WE DESPERATELY NEED YOUR HELP, NOW, TO GET 
THEM ON THE FIELD. 

2. PRAISE THE LORD Norma’s surgery went great.  The Doctors found that they had to 
repair more bladder damage than expected.  She had the surgery on July 14th, and has 
recuperated amazingly well. 

3. The Mission asked me to go to Guam and represent them at the dedication of the new 
Lighthouse Baptist Church building.  This took place on August 3rd.  What a day of 
blessing!!  The dedication service was held at 3:00 in the afternoon.  There were 
representatives from most of the Independent Baptist Churches on the island of Guam 
present in the service.  The Mayor was there as well as some of the contractors.  
EVERYTHING IS PAID FOR!!!! (Please see pictures on the back of this letter.)  

4. On my way to Guam, I went through Micronesia and spent four days preaching on 
Pohnpei.  I preached six times in four days.  What a joy to see old friends, and the 
work that we started there on the island.  PLEASE PRAY FOR MY DEAR FRIEND 
Pastor Welles.  God used him to begin this work back in the late sixties.  He is now 
losing his eyesight and is having difficulty walking.  He has been a great soldier of the 
Cross and it saddens my heart to see him failing. 

5. GREAT NEWS FROM OHANA BAPTIST in Honolulu, HI.  While I was in the 
islands the landlord came to the Pastor and asked him if they would like to extend the 
lease for two years.  This was a miracle!!!  The landlord had repeatedly said there 
would be NO extension.  Only our Lord can move on the hearts of men this way. 

6. Pastor Hurst from Guam (Lighthouse Baptist Church) has not been off island for over 
six years.  He and his wife need $500.00 per month added support.  COULD YOU 
HELP WITH SOME OF THIS?  CONTACT ME AND I WILL CONTACT HIM.  
(He will be coming to the States on September 2, 2008) 

 
Yours in His Service, 

       Dalton & Norma Heath             TO GOD BE THE GLORY 
 

WWNTBM, P.O. BOX 725, KINGS MOUNTAIN, NC 28086 
704-730-1440 

 
 



 


